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Here it is folks. The month we have all been wait-
ing for. It may only be a virtual BridgeFest raffle this 
year, but the prizes will make up for it. I know Iôm not 
the only one wanting a shopping spree, or the stay at 
Bear River Casino. With all these amazing prizes to 
go out, I have to say, I hope I get this beautiful quilt. I 
got the honor of seeing it at our last board meeting 
and boy oh boy! Any number of these prizes though 
would put a smile on my face.  Raffle tickets are still for 
sale, as well as all the BridgeFest Swag, sweaters, t-
shirts and cups. If you havenôt gotten them already, 
give us a ring 707-777-1775 and get your order in!  

As your new director I have been settling into the 
position nicely and meeting so many more of the 
amazing people in our community. It is no joke that 
this town was built on the backs of volunteers. I just 
want to send out such a huge thank you to all who 
have participated in fundraising events, dinners, raf-
fles, pie sales, and all those who have supported the 
center and its mission with donations and time. We 
appreciate you all! I urge anyone who would care to 
volunteer to give us a ring at the number above, we 
have big goals and projects going on here and many 
hands make light work.  

Our facility will remain closed to the public 
throughout the month until we get the water flowing 
again. Although it has put some projects on hold, it 
has given me a chance to ease into the job and also 
plan for reopening. We have some programs we want 
to start back up and we also want to hear what you 
want. What programs are you missing in your life that 
would bring you out and about to say hello to your 
fellow community members? Let us know. Pancakes 
anyone?  

I say all these things with the hope that Covid will 
stop rearing its ugly head and allow us to begin inter-
acting again with friends and family. Any events or 
programs that we move forward with will absolutely 
be done with the concern for health and safety as the 
top priority and follow the guidelines that are current 
at any given time.  

On a final note before signing off, I want to say 
another thank you to Lyn Javier for her devotion to 

the position of Board President. July was her last 
month. Thank you Lyn for your service to the commu-
nity and all you do! We have since bumped up our 
board member Laurie King to the President position 
and are so grateful to her for taking it on. Thank you 
Laurie!  So many changes, but the mission remains.  

Keep on smiling Bridgeville, 

Danielle Holway 
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